## Oahe ABATE July 10th Meeting Minutes

Next meeting 11:00am Sept. 11th at Bogey's before the Poker Run at 1:00pm.

Vice President Brandon Butler called the meeting to order with 7 officers and 5 members attending. Treasure, Steve's report was given and accepted. Secretary, Tina's report was noted in the Freedom Flyer and accepted. Membership Secretary, Tonna, reported we have 60 members currently signed up. She reported we have a lot of old members that need to renew.

Old Business - The Fun Run held on June 25th & 26th was a success this year. The winners for all the events were:

- · Walking Poker Run on Friday night \$50.00 Tony Deters with a 9 High Straight
- Sat. Poker Run 1<sup>st</sup> place Pete Buchholz, 2<sup>nd</sup> Jolene Juneau, 3<sup>rd</sup> Darlene Gilby
- 50/50 Raffle for \$114.00 was Dawn Trapp
- · 2 single passes for the Buffalo Chip Jim Bruce & Lisa Robinson

## Bike Game Winners:

- Slow Race 1<sup>st</sup> Doug, 2<sup>nd</sup> Koz
- Keg Push 1<sup>st</sup> Koz, 2<sup>nd</sup> Shelly
- Weenie Bite Lonnie & Sarah
- · Slalom Race Lonnie & Sarah
- Balloon Toss Lonnie & Sarah
- Tire Toss Men Koz, Women Heidi

It was agreed to send out a thank you ad for all the businesses and people who helped to make it a success.

New Business - Lori mentioned that we will be selling left over Fun Run T-Shirts at Bogey's Bar if anyone still would like to buy one. The Pajama Party was discussed and a date set for Sept 17 & 18<sup>th</sup> at Farm Island. Bogey's will be having a Poker Run on Sept. 11<sup>th</sup> at 1:00 and they asked for our help to run it. The Halloween Party was discussed and it was voted not to have it this year. The Christmas party will be held at Bogey's this year. Tonna recommended that we buy a large coffee pot to have at the Fun Run every year. It was voted 'yes'. Steve said he would purchase it. The Pre-Sturgis Party in Blunt will be Aug 7<sup>th</sup> with the Medicine Creek Band having a Jam session. Kip & Brandon brought up the idea to get some pamphlets made up of reasons why a person would want to join Abate. They thought they could have them to hand out at events and give to people we think might want to join. Cody suggested having a dinner ride once a month to a restaurant around the area for whoever would like to come.

It was voted to give a 1 year membership free to Kevin Schaefer for all the work he does at the Fun Run site every year. And a \$40.00 Certificate for a restaurant of their choice is going to Brandon and Lori for all their hard work planning and putting on the Fun Run. We would like to thank everyone for all their help in making the Fun Run a success.

Donna motioned to adjourn, Kip 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion.

Tina Flynn - Oahe ABATE Secretary